
ADOPTED BUDGET RECOMMENDATION

Refer Budget Memo 59 to the Innovation, Grants, Technology, Commerce and Trade Committee, 
and instruct the Information Technology Agency, with assistance from the City Administrative 
Officer, to report on the Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP), with a plan for transferring City phone 
lines to VoIP, the departments and facilities affected, the timing of the transfer, the resources 
necessary and the funding sources which may be available for this project.

(Pursuant to adoption of the Mayor’s 2016-17 Budget on May 19, 2016)


